
SPECIAL COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – AUGUST 31, 2010 
 

WOODBRIDGE CENTRE SECONDARY PLAN 
RESPONSE TO PUBLIC, GOVERNMENT AND AGENCY SUBMISSIONS 
FILE 25.3  
WARD 2 
 
Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends that: 
 
1. The draft Woodbridge Centre Secondary Plan (May 2010) be revised in accordance with the 

recommendations set out in Attachment No. 1 to this report. 
 

2. The revised version of the Woodbridge Centre Secondary Plan (May 2010) proceed to 
Council for adoption at the Council meeting of September 7, 2010 as part of Volume 2 of the 
new Official Plan; and that the plan reflect the changes approved by Committee of the Whole 
at this meeting.  

 
3. That the text preceding Policy 7.3.2 be changed as follows: 

 
“Certain areas of Vaughan are subject to the Special Policy Area concerning flood plain 
management, as shown on Schedule 9 of this Plan, recognizing historic development within 
the flood plain.  Current provincially-approved SPA policies and boundaries are included in 
Chapter 3 and Schedule 8, respectively, in Volume 1 of the Official Plan and will remain in 
effect until revised SPA policies and boundaries in Section 7.3 and Schedule 9, 
respectively, of the Woodbridge Centre Secondary Plan have been approved by the 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing.” 

Contribution to Sustainability 

Goal 2 of “Green Directions Vaughan”, the City’s Community Sustainability and Environmental 
Master Plan, directs that the new Vaughan Official Plan “ensure sustainable development and 
redevelopment”. Consistent with this Goal, the draft Woodbridge Centre Secondary Plan (WCSP) 
is a sustainable approach to planning for the future of the WCSP Area, providing policies that 
reflect the application of environmental protection, sustainable community design, economic 
vitality and growth, and social support.   
 
Economic Impact 
 
The new Vaughan Official Plan, which includes the draft Woodbridge Centre Secondary Plan, 
establishes the planning framework for development throughout the City to 2031.  The Official 
Plan, will have a positive impact on the City of Vaughan in terms of managing growth and 
fostering employment opportunities while fulfilling the City’s obligations to conform to Provincial 
policies and meet Regionally imposed targets for residential and employment growth. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
The draft Woodbridge Centre Secondary Plan was posted on the City’s web site on May 25, 
2010, for public review and comment. On May 20, 2010, a notice of the Public Hearing was sent 
to all residents/landowners within the study area, and to 150 metres outside of the study area 
boundaries, to ratepayer associations, and to individuals who had requested notification. The 
notice was also placed in the Vaughan Liberal and the Vaughan Citizen; posted in all City 
libraries and community centres; and, placed on both the City Page and Vaughan Tomorrow 
websites.  The notice of tonight’s meeting was mailed to those requesting notification, posted on 
the Vaughan Tomorrow, Clerk’s Department meeting agenda, and on the City Page web sites.   


















































































